
 

Gold Country Branch 95 
2013 Elected Officers 

Big Sir 
Dennis Petersen ......... 916.467.7748 

Little Sir 
Dan Cockcroft ............ 530.626.8812 

Secretary 
Tim Herdt .................. 916.939.1405 

Asst. Secretary 
Terry Starkel ............. 916.817.1524 

Treasurer 
Keith Hepler .............. 916.933.7779 

Asst. Treasurer 
Joe Giacomini ............ 916.939.2060 

Directors at Large 
Dennis Callahan ........ 530.620.6908 

Gary Grann ................ 916.358.3805 

Bill Stegman .............. 916.351.0899 

George Van Blyenburgh ..................  

 ................................... 530.677.1916 

Brian Upton ............... 916.939.6601 

Bill Yeager ................. 916.941.6632 

Region II Director 
Ralph Lingis .............. 916.933.5561 

Area 31 Governor 
Frank Severn ............. 916.985.7759 

Honorary Life Members 
Al Kaiser           Ross Walter 

Chairmen 
Attendance   ................. George Simko 

Attendance Asst.   ...................... Open 

Badges/Raffle   ........................... Open 

Bowling   ............................ Don Weick 

Bulletin    ...................... Jon Jakowatz 

Chaplain    .................... Ray Retallack 

Fishing   ......................... John Ramsey 

Golf   ............................... Brian Upton 

Asst Golf ..... George Van Blyenburgh 

Historian   .................................  Open 

Membership & E-mail    .. Mike Mohr 

Photography    ............................ Open 

Property  ..................................... Open 

Publicity    ........................ Bill Yeager 

Sunshine    .................................. Open 

Travel    ...................................... Open 

Webmaster    .................... Al Schmidt 

BIG SIR— Dennis Petersen 

WHAT'S YOUR THOUGHT? 

Our SIR organization is exactly that 'AN ORGANIZATION'.   As such we 

have no income or expenses and no IRS forms to complete.  We exist 

strictly because of your donations. 

The rent we pay to the Elks Lodge for one day a month is $200.   We pay 

for each meal ordered, based on the results of our individual callers and 

your answers.  We additionally pay for the meals of our speakers, guests 

and no shows. 

Based on our past history and increased meal prices ($11.50 + tax) we 

stand to lose $160 each time we meet.  

Personally I enjoy the atmosphere at our present location including the 

ease of parking.  Julianna and the ladies provide good food and even better 

service.  The bar offers good drinks at fair prices.  Unless someone can offer 

a better location at a better price I see no way to absorb the losses beyond a 

short period of time.  Our only alternative is to increase our donation 

request by $3.00. 

If you have any alternatives please make your recommendation to any 

member of your Executive Committee or contact me by phone or e-mail. 

Dennis Petersen  -  (916) 467-7748  -  Mrpetepetersen@aol.com 

Little SIR—Dan Cockcroft 

Today's speaker...  

Paul Raveling, docent at the Aerospace Museum of California.     

Paul has extensive interest in the X-15 flight research program which 

served as a precursor to the Apollo and Space Shuttle missions.  He has 

had personal meetings with some of history's foremost space pioneers and 

explorers, Neil Armstrong, Scott Crossfield and Robert White. 

Paul talked us through a real time experience of Robert White's record 

breaking flight in the X-15.  A bit on the technical side but informative, he 

has developed a video of the real time flight. 

     

June 10 

Ladies Day Picnic  
See Dennis or Dan for info 

     

Like to read a past bulletin? 

Want to match a face with a name? 

Want to see who's doing what on the golf course? 

Visit your SIR Branch 95 web site  

www.branch95sir.shutterfly.com  

SONS IN RETIREMENT 
A NON-PROFIT BENEFIT ORGANIZATION FOR 

RETIRED MEN DEVOTED TO THE PROMOTION OF 

INDEPENDENCE AND DIGNITY OF RETIREMENT 
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Sand Traps 
by Brian Upton, Golf Chair 

SIR Branch 95 Results 
February 2013 Tournaments: 

Empire Ranch Tournament –  

March 5, 2012 
First:   Mel Hallett 

Second:  David Tanner 

Third:  Bob Hendrickson 

Diamond Oaks Tournament –  

March 12, 2013 
First:   Dennis Petersen 

Second:  Paul Warney 

Third:  Mel Hallett 

Wildhawk Tournament –  

March 19,  2012 
First:   Dan Link 

Second:  Chuck Sopp 

Third:  Tim Herdt 

Castle Oaks Tournament –  

March 26, 2013 
First:   Mel Hallett 

Second:  George Simko 

Third:  Dennis Callahan 

Fourth:  Chuck Sopp 

Closest-to-the-pin 
Empire Ranch: Paul Warney 

Diamond Oaks: Bill Stegman 

Wildhawk: Dennis Callahan 

Haggin Oaks: Chuck Sopp 

   ∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞ 

Did you ever wonder why? 

Superman can stop a bullet with his 

chest, but ducks when somebody 

throws a revolver at him? 

If corn oil is made from corn, and 

vegetable oil is made from 

vegetables, what is baby oil made 

from? 

Tarzan doesn’t have a beard? 

Is there ever a day that 

mattresses are not on sale? 

The statistics on sanity is that  

one out of every four persons are 

suffering from some sort of  

mental illness.  

Think of your three best friends – 

if they’re okay, then it’s you... 

Golf 
Chairman—

Brian 

Upton   
Membership 
chairman—

Gary 

Grann 
Little SIR—

Bill Clark   
 

 Major 

Patrick 

Hudson, of 

Beale Air 

Force Base, 

is the 

speaker for 

today’s 

luncheon. 

He will talk 

about 

Beale's 

upcoming 

Open 

House/Air 

Show and 

possibly an 

overview of 

their role in 

the Global 

War On 

Terrorism 

(unclassified

).   
 

 Major 

Hudson is 

the 2009 

Open 

House/Air 

Show 

Director and 

the 9th 

Reconnaissa

nce Wing 

Engagement 

Team 

Director. 
  

 As of 
right now, our 
March 9, 2009, 
speaker will be 
Mark Curney, 
from the 
Bureau of 
Reclamation.  
His subject will 
be Folsom Dam 
ModificationsS
MILE  

 

Golf 
by Brian Upton 

We will be playing at Mather 

tomorrow, April 9, 2013 and 

Wildhawk on Tuesday, April 16th, 

then Sunset Whitney on Wednesday, 

April 24, 2013. Openings are limited, 

so be sure to sign-up early. Sign-up 

sheets will be available today at the 

check-in table near the front door. 

During the month of April we will 

again offer two closest-to-the pin 

prizes at each tournament. Double 

your chances of taking home a sleeve 

of golf balls.  

∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞ 

Fishing - Jolly Hookers 
by John Ramsey, Head Hooker 

The Jolly Hookers fishing club meets 

on the 2ND Friday of the month.  

Prior to each meeting we recruit 

regional Guides to be our guest 

speakers.  Guides usually provide 

details and their approach to the 

upcoming lake outings. 

For more information about Jolly 

Hookers see or contact John at 

916.933.6340, or see their website. 

www.thejollyhooker.com 

∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞ 

 

 

April Birthdays  

Dennis Callahan 

Norman Matzen 

Al Rollins 

Bill" Stegman (PBS) 

Paul Warney 

TonyWinkler 

KarlWrzesien 

∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞ 

In Memoriam 
Al Knight (PBS) 

(reported by Dennis Petersen) 

Ron Brothers 
(reported by Joe Joyce) 

∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞ 

 
∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞ 

   June 10    

Ladies Day Picnic  
∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞∞ 

Branch 95 Bulletin Updates 
Please submit March updates  

to Jon Jakowatz by  

Sunday, May 5, 2013 

E-mail: SIR95Bulletin@jakowatz.net 

Branch 95 Luncheon Location 
2nd Monday of the Month 

Placerville Elks Lodge 
3821 Quest Ct.,  

Shingle Springs, CA   

Telephone 530.672.9120. 

Happy Hour 11:00 a.m. 

Lunch 12:00 noon 

~ ~ ~ Luncheon Menu ~ ~ ~ 
Today: 

Ham and Scalloped Potatoes 
May 13: 

Chicken Enchilada Casserole 
Special diet?  

Contact Dennis, Dan, or your Caller 

SIR Websites 
www.sirinc.org 

www.sirinc.org/sirhappenings/ 

Branch 95 
www.branch95sir.shutterfly.com 

Attendance 
Assistant 

>See Dennis< 


